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Rally for Mother Moon! Our participants had a special opportunity to participate in Mother Moon’s rally 
in the Saitama Super Arena! This rally was hosted by Family Federation for World Peace and Unification 
(FFWPU) of Japan. J-CARP members and K-CARP members sat with us during the event. 

Although we had to wait in a long line to get in, the rally overall was very exciting. Participants could see 
first-hand how Mother Moon impacted so many lives. For quite a few participants, this was their first 
experience with Mother Moon, and it impacted many of them deeply.  

By far, the most exciting part of the event was Mother Moon’s main speech. In it, she publicly mentioned 
that she heard 360 of us were at the rally! We cheered so loud!  

The rest of the event had prayers by leaders of FFWPU Japan and performances by FFWPU Japan Youth. 
Overall, we were incredibly excited and blessed to be part of this event! Thank you to J-CARP for 
inviting us.  


